
 

 

COUNCIL REPORT 

 

TO: CITY MANAGER DATE: 2011 March 16 
 

FROM: DIRECTOR FINANCE FILE: 14-02/11 
 

SUBJECT: CONTRACT NO. 2011-04 

MARINE WAY AT NORTH FRASER WAY 

ROAD WIDENING AND INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS 

 

PURPOSE: To obtain approval to award a contract for the road widening and intersection 
improvements at Marine Way at North Fraser Way. 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a contract be awarded to the lowest bidder, Keywest Asphalt Ltd. for the 

road widening and intersection improvements at Marine Way at North Fraser 
Way, for a total cost of $4,573,184.00, including HST in the amount of 
$489,984.00, with final payment based on actual quantities and unit prices 
tendered. 

 

REPORT 

 
Twelve tenders for this contract, ranging from $4,573,184.00 to $7,249,861.78, were received by 
the closing time of 3:00 p.m., Monday, 2011 March 07.  
   
The work of this contract involves the construction of 900 m of roadworks, sidewalks and 
asphalt pathway; construction of drainage works; construction of street lighting and traffic 
signals; construction of 100 m of 400 mm diameter HDPE water main by slip lining and related 
work. 
 
The recommended bidder, Keywest Asphalt Ltd., has not completed any projects for the City in 
the past; however they have completed several construction projects over the years for both the 
private and public sectors in the Lower Mainland. The Director Engineering is satisfied that 
they have the experience and resources to successfully complete the work of this contract.  The 
Director Engineering and our consultant, Associated Engineering (BC) Ltd., concur with the 
above recommendation. 
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Appearing elsewhere on the Council agenda for reconsideration and final adoption is a Capital 
Works By-law report seeking funding approval for this project.  These expenditures are 
included in the Major Roads components of the 2011 Provisional Financial Plan. 
 
  
     
Denise Jorgenson 
DIRECTOR FINANCE 
 
cc.  Director Engineering 


